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Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club 

Foothill Community Center 

5667 Fruitland Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 (LION) 

OUR MOTTO: 

WE SERVE! 

Meetings are held on the 1st and 3rd 
Thursday of the month at 7 P.M. 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

 
 Karaoke Night (1) 

 Officers (2) 

 President’s Message (2) 

 Editor’s Message (3) 

 Fresh Paint (3) 

 August Birthdays (3) 

 50/50 Winner (6) 

 Sunshine Corner(3) 

 Volunteerism (4)  

 Board Mtg Minutes (5-6) 

 Treasurer’s Report (6) 

 August Calendar (7) 

 

 

KARAOKE 

UNDER 

THE STARS 

Foothill Lions Club 

5667 Fruitland Rd 

Loma Rica 

742-5466 

Join us out on the lawn for an 
evening of fun, songs, drinks, 
and hot dogs. 



2019-2020 Officers 

President 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

1469 Stetson 

Woodland, CA  95766 

1st VP 

Lion Mary Burnett (692-1030) 

2nd VP 

Lion Bill High (701-7588) 

3rd VP 

Lion Paul Halcomb(682-0394) 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Tamer 

(open) 

Membership 

Lion Mike Reinoso (301-1276) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Al Beeson (370-3358) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-1507) 

Lion Laurie High (701-7589) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Cindi Fitzgerald (632-5655) 

Lion Janet Mincer (923-0585) 

 

President’s 

Message 

 

   

 

Best Intentions 

 

Our club is totally awesome. We have members 

that give every day. 

I always mean to say something to them. I drive 

into the clubhouse grounds and I am in awe at 

its beauty.  Fresh mowed lawns and beautiful 

shade trees. 

My door swings open and somebody greets 

me. I forgot how good that feels. One of our 

great volunteer bartenders asks, “What’ll you 

have?”  

“My usual,” I say. “Corona with fruit, please!” I 

think to myself, I need to learn how to do that. 

The meeting’s dinner is, as usual, a meal 

cooked from the heart. Somebody’s recipe. I 

should asked them about it. Maybe I can help 

clean up after as a way of saying, “thank you!”  

I can hear someone discussing the Fair and how 

our youth really shine.  How proud they are of 

them. What was that.. they need volunteers for, 

What? When? Maybe?  

I hear them discussing Taco nights. Something 

about them starting back up. A fundraiser for 

the upcoming Community New Year’s dance. I 

should invite my neighbors. I know they enjoy 

dancing and would enjoy a night out. I put it 

away in the back of my mind. 

Car show, Chili cook off, crab feed, lots of 

events. Did I volunteer? I thought about it. 

I joined Lions to Serve. I had the best intentions. I 

just need to act on them.  

Step out and ask, How can I help?  You’ll feel 

better. 

 

President John Newlin 



 

 

Editor’s  

Message 

 

Lion Laurie High 

 

I encourage all members to submit pictures 

and articles for the Foothill Lions bulletin.  

Let me hear your ROAR! 

 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  701-7589 

Lion Cindi, Lion Delores and Lion Gertie are 

giving the bar a fresh coat of paint! 

 

August 

Lion Birthday 

• Rhonda Flores 

Please join us for your Birthday dinner      

celebration to be held the during the first 

General Meeting of each month.  Birthday 

dinners for the Birthday Lions will be FREE! 

 

Do you know of any  

Lions who could use a 

bit of sunshine?   

 

 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to our 

Sunshine Chairman, Lion Diana Wheeler at 

741-1502.   She’d love to hear from you! 

    

 

50-50 Winner 

 

Congratulations to Lion 

Stan Odell, winner of the 

50-50 drawing.  He’s  31 

dollars  richer! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OK, this is just an observation from a 19 year member that is concerned about the future of 

our wonderful Lions Club.  I just want to acknowledge that, now that the no-smoking policy 

has been voted in by the majority of the membership ,we need to follow through for the 

benefit of the Club.  If you are attending meetings, helping on committees, bartending, 

you are doing part of your pledge when you asked to become a member.  Many of you 

do much more than this; but, for some there is more you can do.  If you are a sponsor of a 

new member, encourage them to attend meetings, encourage them to volunteer for 

events and/or work projects, and get more involved yourself. 

We only have 5 events throughout the year that brings in revenue for the Club and a small 

amount of rental income the rest of the time we are paying out to the community, be-

cause that’s what we do.  Plus, these profits pay for repairs, maintenance, insurance, taxes, 

community donations, etc. 

We are very fortunate to have a Club House with a liquor license. The majority of Clubs 

have to meet in restaurants or not so desirable venues.  So, we rely on proceeds from the 

bar to pay our monthly utilities bills, liquor license, permits, use tax, etc.  If we could get just 

members to volunteer to bartend in our “smoke free environment” just one night a month, it 

would only take 20 to 25 out of 80 plus members.  That’s only 2-3 hrs out of your whole 

month to benefit your Club.  If the bar doesn’t stay open, the Club doesn’t exist.  You don’t 

have to be a “bartender”, only know how to open a bottle of beer and pour a few ounces 

of booze in a glass with some mix.  I would be glad to help any one of you that would be 

willing to learn; let myself, Al, or Kim know if you can help out. 

 

As Berl’s presentation showed we are barely breaking even, we are a nonprofit and are not 

allowed to report much of a profit; but, we are allowed a certain amount to keep us afloat.  

So what I’m getting at is we need more members to step up and volunteer to relieve some 

of the work load on the ones that have been doing all the work.  AND, this is a big AND, we 

need the people that wanted to join the Club, but wouldn’t or couldn’t because of the 

smoke, start attending meetings and show their interest.  So, if you have some friends or 

family that are interested in becoming a Lion bring them around. 

Thank you,     

Submitted by Lion Susie, Concerned Member  



MINUTES – BOARD MEETING – JULY 25, 2019 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:05 p.m. by President John Newlin.  There were 13 board mem-
bers present with one guest, Ms. Karen Kieger.   Financials were submitted by the Treasurer 
Kim.  Discussion was held with several questions.  Motion was made by Lion Sheri and 2nd 
by Lion Mary to accept the financials as presented.  Vote was held and motion passed. 

 

Secretary Sally told the board that we currently had 87 members on the rolls due to the recent deaths.  Dues in the 
amount of $280 was submitted to the Treasurer. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

President John stated the Lion Tamer position is still vacant and asked for any suggestions/volunteers for the 
position.   

Lion Susie updated the board about the Karaoke Night to be held on Sunday, August 4th to start at 8:00 pm.  
Lion Susie said Lion Jean-Marie will coordinate. 

Lion Susie inquired about the back-door repairs.  Motion was made and 2nd to get estimates for the replace-
ment to a security system style door.  Club Manager, Lion Gertie to supervise.  Vote held – passed.  The 
locks will be changed when the new door project is completed. 

Lion Sheri – Line dancing on Tuesday nights has been cancelled. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Lion Sheri requested a donation to the Marysville Youth and Civic Center.  Motion was made by Lion Bill and 
2nd by Lion Janet to donate $250 to the Youth Center. 

Lion Bill – update on tree planting in honor of deceased member John Stevens.  Extensive discussion about 
the tree planting location.  A place must be determined where water can be made available.  The tree was 
purchased by the family.  Lion Cindi made a motion and was 2nd by Lion Sheri to fund the purchase of the 
plaques in the amount of $75 for the recently deceased members:  Lion John Stevens, Lion Julie Schmidt 
and Lion Rodger Cox.  Vote – passed. 

Lion Sheri suggested a plaque be placed on the gazebo in honor of Lion Bob Winchester.  Lion Sally will in-
vestigate who we can get to design the wooden plaque.  Tabled for more information; however, the board 
agreed to do this for Lion Bob as he designed the structure. 

Lion Cindi – a Taco night will be held in November as a fundraiser for LPCCI.  Actual date to be determined 
and furnished at a later date. 

Lion Cindi – we need tiles for the veteran’s wall.  She has some larger tiles – Lion Susie suggested that Lion 
Jeff may be able to cut them to the correct size and we can use them for now. 

Lion Kim requested a donation of $100 for the Whiskey Town project.  The $100 will purchase a raffle ticket 
for new car.  If we win, we can raffle the car at our Annual Car Show in September.  Motion by Lion Sheri 
and 2nd by Lion Mike – vote – passed.  Due date is August 3, 2019. Lion Kim will take care of it. 

Inquiry was made about the Chili Cook Off.  Lion Sheri said Lion Lissa is chairperson.  We should contact 
Lion Lissa about the progress of the planning.  Lion Sally said she had spoken to Lion Lissa and she is 
working on it. 

Lion Kim – discussion was held regarding the receipt of the mail.  Lion Kim suggested we get a post office 
box at the local post office.  Motion was made to a medium size post office box and have our mail deliv-
ered there by Lion Bill and 2nd by Lion Mary.  A lengthy discussion was held prior to the motion vote.  
Vote – passed. 

(continued on next page) 



MINUTES – BOARD MEETING – JULY 25, 2019 (Continued) 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

President John read a thank you note form Lynette Stevens, wife of deceased Lion John 
Stevens.   She thanked the club for all the help with the Celebration of Life for our 
friend. 

Lion Sheri suggested a theme for the official visitation of the new District Governor.  Li-
on Laurie had some suggestions as well as several members.  Additional information will be provided later.  
Official visitation will be on September 5, 2019.  All should plan on attending. 

Lion Gertie asked about who was the Chairman of the New Year’s Eve Dance. Lion Sheri said she was, and 
Lion Sally offered to assist. 

President John asked who was preparing the dinner meal for the General Meeting on August 15th.  To be de-
termined. 

President John thanked Lion Mike and Lion Karen for the outstanding dinner at the last general meeting and 
said he was sorry that their guests had to help with the cleanup.   

Lion Cindi requested that the Treasurer transfer $100 from the Veteran’s Wall Account funds to pay for the 
ink used for the printing of the Veteran’s program and any other printing for the program. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 pm by Lion Susie and 2nd by Lion Mike.  Meeting adjourned.  

 

Submitted by Lion Sally - Goodnight all – be safe, be cool and drink plenty of water. 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

 

 

 

 

Expenses: 

Bar Supplies  $2733 

Janitorial    $140 

LPCCI Dues    $325 

Membership Dues  $1731 

Sales Tax (2Q)  $1071 

Office Supplies   $110 

Utilities  $1556 

 

Unrestricted  Income: 

Bar Income  $3577 

50/50       $30 

Hall Rental    $900 

Membership Dues   $560 

 

 



August 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

General  

Meeting 

 

(???) 

2 

 

 

 

(Billy) 

3 

4 
Karaoke 8 PM 

5 

 

 

 

(Kenn/Mike) 

6 

 

 

 

(Susie) 

7 

 

 

 

(Bill) 

8 

 

 

 

(Jean Marie) 

9 

 

 

 

(Janet) 

10 

11 12 

 

 

 

(Kenn/Rhonda) 

13 

 

 

 

(Rhonda) 

14 

 

 

 

(Janet) 

15 

General 

Meeting 

 

(???) 

16 

 

 

 

(Al) 

17 

18 19 

 

 

 

(Kenn) 

20 

 

 

 

(Susie) 

21 

 

 

 

(Mike) 

22 

Board  Meeting 

 

 

(Jean Marie) 

23 

 

 

 

(???) 

24 

25 26 

 

(NO TACOS) 

 

(???) 

27 

 

 

 

(Rhonda) 

28 

 

 

 

(Bill) 

29 

 

 

 

(???) 

30 

 

 

 

(Al) 

31 

 

TACO  

MONDAYS 
ARE BACK! 

ATTENTION BARTENDERS AND  PROSPECTIVE BARTENDERS..  

Bartenders are needed for several nights in the month of August!!!!! 



 

.   IN THE NEXT ISSUE... 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 Warm September Nights Car Show 

 September Birthdays 

 

Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club Presents... 

 

 
The 18th Annual 

Warm September Nights 

Show and Shine 

Saturday, September  28th 

 

For more information, please contact 

Kenn and Sheri Vess 

(530)632-6285 


